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As I end my third year as Chair of New Hartley Community Association, I would like to say how 

enjoyable I have found it. This is due to the support and hard work of the committee members 

whose dedication has made it possible for the Hall to continue to thrive. 

The Memorial Hall is firmly established within the community and is used by people of all ages 

and interests. 

The Hall was again used in January for the Hartley Pit Memorial Concert, to commemorate this 

important part of New Hartley history and it was a sell out, as usual. 

The financial security of the Association has continued to be supported by the use of the 

upstairs meeting room by EOTAS every weekday in term time, along with the other weekly 

groups, such as karate, Pilates, computer club, dog training, Zumba and carpet bowls as well as 

the Toddler Group and Kids Club. However, unfortunately, EOTAS has terminated the running 

of their classes in our hall as from last July. This was due to changes in the way that they deliver 

their service. They will be a big miss to NHCA financially, for their positive vibe and their 

valuable contribution to the hall’s diversity. 

Our Afternoon Tea, which is held on the first Monday of every month, is still going strong and we 

would ask anyone who wants to come along, to see a member of the committee.  

The Hall is also used each second month for the MP and Ward Councillors surgery, quarterly for 

the Police Surgery and continues as a popular venue for birthday parties and other celebrations.  

New Hartley First School continues to use the Hall for special assemblies and this has proved to 
be very popular as it enables parents, grandparents and carers to attend in comfort. The 
Harvest Festival and Christmas performance was very well attended and enjoyed by all.  The 
PTFA have also continued to hold events in the hall to raise money for New Hartley First 
School. We look forward in continuing our good link with school in the future. 

The Association continues to work closely with Seaton Valley Council and Northumberland 
County Council with organised litter picks and in Seaton Valley Garden Competition. Also 
together they combine the Christmas Fair with the switch on of the Christmas lights and Carol 
Service around the tree.  This attracts more people every year. 

Our new village ‘Café and Post Office’ is proving to be successful and hugely popular. Many 
thanks to Dirk Ord, his staff, the Post Office workers, SVC and all behind the venture creation.     

The Association again organised the Easter and Summer Fairs. It is lovely to be able to hold 

these community events enjoyed by all and also raise money towards the upkeep of the Hall.  

Thank you to the businesses who have shown their generosity in providing us with raffle prizes. 



As usual, New Hartley was successful in the Seaton Valley Garden Competition, picking up 

numerous awards. A big thank you to the volunteers who give up their spare time to look after 

the barrels and Memorial Garden.  It could not be done without you! If anyone would like to join 

the gardening group please see a member of the committee.  It is very informal and good fun. 

Newsletters are continuing to be produced to keep residents aware of what's going on in the 

village. These are produced and delivered by our members. If you would like an article featured 

or to buy some advertising space, please see a member of the committee.  Help with delivery 

would also be greatly appreciated, even if you can just do your road or street. 

Our cleaners, Dawn Robinson and Cheryl Jenkins, have done an amazing job and the hall is 

always looking really clean and tidy. Many thanks to Dawn and Cheryl.  

Self defence classes have been taking place over the last few weeks in the hall. These were 

prompted by the general meeting following the alleged rape and potential attack in the village. 

These very worthwhile classes were well attended by people of varied ages and were 

subsidised (50%) by Seaton Valley Council. Also the police have been participating in 

reassuring talks to older residents. 

Looking towards next year we are planning on holding different types of fund-raisers and 

bringing the village together with interesting events. One of these being a ‘1945 based’ family 

weekend in May to celebrate the 75th Anniversary of VE Day. St Michael’s Church is taking the 

lead with this to hopefully bring all organisations in New Hartley together.  

Finally, I can't praise enough the dedication and hard work of the committee members who give 

their free time to make sure the running of the Hall goes smoothly. I thank you all.  

Of course, we could always do with more help, either as a committee member or just another 

pair of hands at our big events, as it can be heavy work for just a few. 

Voting for the Approval of changes to the Constitution 

The NHCA Constitution has been updated/amended to make it accurate and current. Following 

the terms of the Constitution, the amended document has been openly displayed for more than  

2 weeks to allow public access. Now the Association must vote to approve the amended 

Constitution. Approval will require a majority of two-thirds of members present. 

 

 

Karen Collier 

Chair 

New  Hartley Community Association  

October 2019. 

  



2018-19 

TREASURER’S ANNUAL REPORT 

The accounts for the financial year ending on 31 May 2019 shows an overall surplus of £5,289 

compared to a surplus of £13,660 the previous year. In line with Charity Commission Guidance 

and the Association’s constitution, an independent examination has been completed and no 

specific items were identified as needing particular attention to explain the accounts.   

Income for the year at £28,839 and is substantially lower than the previous year income of 

£40,059, while expenditure has decreased slightly to £23,549 compared with £26,399 

previously. The movements in income & expenditure result from the timing of expenditure on 

projects for which the grants were received in different accounting periods and increasing 

maintenance costs resulting from the County Council requiring the Association to meet the 

maintenance costs for the structure of the hall. Last year particularly, start up funding was held 

for the operation of the Community Post Office now manged by New Hartley Community 

Services Limited.  This money has subsequently been transferred to the operating company 

Operating income for the year has shown a steady improvement to meet the operating costs, 

largely thanks to the regular use of the IT suite by EOTAS (Education Other than at School). 

Without this income of £12,532 this year, other hall usage is barely coving the overall costs.  

This has enabled us to undertake for some substantial expenditure during this year to improve 

the facilities within the hall and publicity to hopefully attract additional use. As from June this 

year however, this income source from EOTAS has stopped and a possible deficit in any 2019-

20 balances must be anticipated. 

The balance sheet shows total retained funds of £37,744 as at 31 May 2018. This can be further 

analysed into unrestricted or operational funds and restricted or project funds. Grants received 

for projects must be spent for the purpose for which they were given or otherwise returned. 

The restricted funds balance has increased from £3,550 to £3, 227 and this is largely, as 

previously mentioned, because grants received within the previous financial year have been 

fully spent within the current year and additional grants received are not fully spent by the year-

end.  This is an ongoing issue that will fluctuate year on year. 

In anticipation of the transfer of funds to New Hartley Community Services Limited and the loss 

of EOTAS Income and additional element has been added – Operating Reserve set at 50% of 

current expenditure. This level will be reviewed throughout the coming year. 

The unrestricted funds outside of the operating reserves of £22,742 is considered enough to 

provide cover for the coming year when the Association is expected to make an operating deficit 

if the use of the hall continues without the regular income form EOTAS use. However, this does 

fluctuate depending on the organisations’ requirements throughout the year.  

In the longer term, however, the Association has to break even or make an operational surplus 

on a regular basis to continue its activities. This financial position will continue to be reviewed on 



a regular basis and further improvement projects for the hall explored through Grant funding 

opportunities in order to retain the building as a valued facility for the community.  

 

 

John Barrell 

October 2019 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 



 

 


